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Culture and Education Office
Embassy of P. R. China in Hungary
September 14, 2020

Suggestions for strengthening the epidemic prevention and

control at the Confucius Institutes

Dear Directors,

Since the end of this August, the epidemic in Hungary has rebounded and the number of new confirmed

infections has risen sharply. Recently, two Chinese students in Hungary have tested positive for Nucleic

Acid Test and the situation of the epidemic prevention and control has become increasingly severe.

Therefore, the Chinese Embassy in Hungary proposes the following suggestions for responding to the

current situation.

I. The severity of the epidemic rebounding should be thoroughly understood. It is suggested to
heighten vigilance and pay close attention to the development of the epidemic. Make the response
working plan for the epidemic in advance, remind and guide teachers to improve their awareness of
self-protection.

2. Epidemic prevention and control should be conducted effectively. It is necessary to strictly
implement the epidemic prevention regulations and measures of Hungarian governments and
schools, instruct teachers to carefully and thoroughly protect themselves. Wear masks, wash hands
thoroughly, ventilate frequently, reduce going-out, avoid gathering, maintain the safe social distance,
and well arrange daily life. Adhere to the zero-report and keep abreast of teachers’ healthy situation.
If a teacher is found to be infected, it must be dealt with timely and reported to the Embassy and
school as soon as possible. It is highly recommended to properly stock up the necessary anti-
epidemic items according to the actual situation.

3. Pay attention to the stability of teachers’ emotions. Positively guide teachers to develop a rational
and objective views on the current changes caused by the epidemic, and realize that any contempt
and overreaction to the epidemic is harmful. By strengthening the exchange of ideas and providing
the psychological counseling, teachers could respond to the current difficulties with a positive and
optimistic attitude, keep the initiative in epidemic prevention, and eliminate unnecessary anxiety ad
panic. i

4. Make proper arrangements for teaching work. On the basis of the actual situation of the epidemic,
please communicate and closely cooperate with the foreign director and the school leaders and put
forward the teaching suggestions or plans for properly responding to the epidemic, so as to make
reasonable arrangement for the teaching work and guarantee the health and safety of teachers and
students, as well as the quality of the teaching. It is reccommended to make preparation for online
courses at an appropriate time. Depending on the changes of the epidemic, temporary online teaching
should be considered when it is necessary to minimize the risks of the possible infection.

The COVID-19 is the common enemy of the human beings. It is the responsibility of the Confucius




Institutes to ensure the epidemic prevention of teachers and students. Let us work together to cope with
it calmly, take active precautions and overcome difficulties together! The Chinse Embassy in Hungary
will always be your strong support, and be there with you!

Your sincerely,
Mr. Wang Zheng
Counselor for Cultural and Education Affairs

Culture and Education Office
Embassy of P. R. China in Hungary



